
OKLAHOMA INDIAN GAMING ASSOCIATION   4 NE 10th Street   Oklahoma City, OK 73103   oiga.org

July 26, 2019

Oklahoma Indian Gaming Association is officially transmitting this letter to Governor Kevin 
Stitt, on the behalf of the 29 Tribal Nations who have drafted and signed it.

Sincerely, 

Matthew L. Morgan, Esq. 
Chairman, Oklahoma Indian Gaming Association
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July 23, 2019

Dear Governor Stitt, 

We, the undersigned Tribal leaders, respectfully represent that we intend to stand united in response  
to your recent statement that the Gaming Compact will expire at the end of this year. Additionally,  
we believe the following principles to be true: 

1. The present Gaming Compact will automatically renew on January 1, 2020; 

2. The rates under the present Gaming Compact should not change. They represent promises made  
by the State of Oklahoma and the Tribes. Promises we intend to fulfill now and in the future, and  
we expect the State to do the same; and 

3. We recognize you have the right under the present Gaming Compact to request a renegotiation of 
rates paid under the Gaming Compact. We recognize your right to make that request and would ask  
that you send your proposal to each and every Tribe together so that we may consider any proposal  
as a unified body of Tribal leaders. 

We thank you and look forward to receiving your proposal. 
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Continued from page one. 


